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Principals’ Ad Hoc Meeting

Board Auditorium
Hattie Mae White Educational Support Center

December 9, 2009 – 8:30 a.m.

Introduction

Chief Academic Officer Charles Morris opened the meeting by welcoming the principals. He stated that the purpose of the meeting was to review the district’s reorganization plan and to obtain the principals’ feedback on that plan; specifically, what services are required and how those services should be provided to schools. Dr. Morris said that district reorganization is necessary in order to ensure that schools receive the appropriate resources needed to serve students in an efficient and effective manner. The new structure will flatten the organization and eliminate many of the inequities within the district. If the plan is approved, it will be implemented during the summer of 2010.  
Discussion on Reorganization Plan

Dr. Morris stated that the district is reorganizing internally to place resources where they will be the most effective. Under the proposed new organizational structure, school improvement teams, led by chief school improvement officers will replace the current regional design. The chief school improvement officers will be aligned by school level—high school, middle school and elementary school. It was noted that K-8 schools will be considered as elementary level schools. Reporting to the chief school improvement officers will be school improvement officers (SIOs), who will work directly with school principals. Dr. Morris emphasized that the SIOs’ role will be to support, mentor and evaluate school principals; they will not be involved with day-to-day school operations. 
Dr. Morris responded to the following questions from principals regarding the proposed organizational structure:   

· School Improvement Officers (SIOs).  How many will be hired; will they be trained; where will they come from; where will they be housed; and will they be involved in the evaluation of principals? It is anticipated that 21 SIOs will be required in the new organizational structure. The SIOs will be hired through the standard district open-hiring application process and they must have experience and established credibility for the school-level for which they apply. Upon placement in the position, SIOs will receive extensive training regarding their role as coach, mentor and assessor to ensure that they are equipped to help principals. SIOs will probably be housed on campuses or at the regional office buildings and they will be involved in evaluating principals; the district is currently researching different evaluation assessments to find one that clearly defines expectations.  
· How will schools be grouped?  A design to group the schools is currently being developed; Assistant Superintendent Academic Services Mark Smith is involved in this process.  

· What meetings will be held? Principals will meet with their respective school improvement officer. We are considering the effectiveness of the districtwide principals meeting and we need your feedback.  

· What is the vision for the feeder system? The feeder patterns will probably remain the same; this is still under review.  

Chief of Staff Michele Pola then addressed the principals, reiterating that the reorganization goal is to develop the best system of support to schools in accordance with the district’s beliefs and vision. She stated that the reorganization is an opportunity to rethink what currently exists. 

Superintendent of Schools Terry B. Grier also addressed the principals regarding the district’s reorganization plan. Dr. Grier emphasized that the redesign will focus on providing services to schools and reducing silos and competitiveness of regional offices. Dr. Grier stated that the plan will be presented to the Board of Education at their December 10, 2009 meeting. If approved, the recommended new positions will be advertised immediately. He mentioned that the district’s overall goal is to “become the best school district in the world”.  

Feedback from Principals on the Reorganization Plan
Dr. Pola directed the principals’ to questions listed on the agenda relative to support/services and decision-making processes. She requested the principals to discuss and answer those questions (see attachment), prioritize their answers, and then report out those priorities to the group. The principals reported the following as priorities to be considered in the reorganization plan:  
	Priority
	Comment

	Budget and Staff
	· Place control of the budget at the school level

· Allow principals to determine how to use or position staff

	Special Services (Special Education, LEP, etc.)
	· Revamp the Special Education Department; include intake services and counseling.
· Maintain strong departments at the central office level to ensure dissemination of standard information and to ensure compliance.

· More help is needed from the Multilingual Department

	Counseling
	· Place counseling services close to schools

· More counselors are needed in schools to meet with students

	Professional Development
	· Eliminate fee for service for professional development services.

	Principals Input
	· Request principal input regarding professional development, multi-lingual, special education, etc. in determining/defining how support to schools is defined.  

· Solicit input from a variety of principals on central office concerns

	Services to Schools
	· Provide services that directly affect schools; not just assignments to complete with no effect on students

	Principal Evaluations 
	· The chief school improvement officers should evaluate principals rather than school improvement officers.

	Student Learning
	· Focus should be on student learning (evidence) and not compliance (binders)

	Training for School Improvement Officers
	· Ensure good and consistent training for the school improvement officers; they should not make decisions for the school.


Dr. Morris stated that over the next six months, the district will be requesting more input on how we do things and he will be asking for principals’ input on such areas as professional development, special education and social services. 
Other Issues and Concerns

Following the discussion on the new organizational structure, Mark Smith responded to the following concerns:

· Gradespeed – How do we handle inputting grades into Gradespeed when a teacher is out on leave? The campus student information representative may enter grades directly into Chancery. Also, a long-term associate teacher may be scheduled into Chancery and will then have a gradebook whereby assignments may be entered.   
· Custodial Supervision. Is it possible for principals to have direct supervision of custodial staff again? Currently, a plan is not in place for principals to supervise custodians; however, principals may direct some of the custodian’s work. Chief of Business Operations Dick Lindsey should be contacted for further guidance regarding custodians. 

· Special Education – ARD Paperwork. Apparently, HISD ARD paperwork has changed; however, the Special Education Department chairs were not in-serviced on the changes and are expected to fend for themselves (along with the teachers) as they go along in the process. Mr. Smith stated that this situation is being handled with appropriate training being provided; please contact Sharon Cole-Braxton, director ARD/IEP Services, for more information.  
· Districtwide Principals Meetings - Breakout Sessions. Would it be possible to have a choice of breakout sessions to attend after the districtwide principal meeting? Districtwide Principal Meetings are currently being reviewed regarding the need for and structure of the meetings.    

· Consolidating Schools. With the new administration on board, will there be a new policy for the consolidation of schools? Mark Smith will discuss the current policy governing how schools are consolidated and any needed modifications with Dr. Morris.  

The meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.
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ATTACHMENT

Questions to be Considered —
Houston Independent School District’s Reorganization Plan

Services/Support
1. What regional office services are invaluable to you and your school?

	· Special Education
	· Data Quality

	· Bi-lingual
	· Literacy Coach

	· Budget control
	· Technology

	· Federal & State Compliance
	· Academic Data Specialist

	· Parent complaints
	· Business Manager

	· Psychological Services
	


2. What central office (academic) services are invaluable to you and your school? 

	· Professional Development
	· Special Education

	· School Support Services
	· External Funding

	· Human Resources/Recruiting Team
	· Print Shop

	· Media
	· Federal & State Compliance

	· Budgeting
	

	
	


3. What services do you find to be duplicated between regional offices and central office departments?

· Budgeting

· Title I

· Content specialists vs. Professional Development vs. Curriculum

· Special Education

· Data Quality

· Multi-lingual

· Parent Engagement

4. What regional and/or central office services can be deleted because they are of no value to you and your school?

· Content specialists

· Regional Level: special populations, content specialists, LEP, math coach, literacy specialist, budget manager, special education, facilities/maintenance/operation.
Decision-Making Process

5. Who should supervise principals?

· Chief School Improvement Officer. Chiefs should supervise principals because evaluation and coaching should not be done at the same time.  
6. What decisions should be made by schools?

· Budget

· Hiring

· Input on any staffing changes made by chiefs or schools improvement officers. Budgets, academic, etc. 

7. What decisions should be made by those that supervise schools?

· A coach is needed, not a supervisor.
· Decisions that impact the district as a whole and struggling schools.

8. What decisions should be made by central office departments?

· Major programs (multilingual, reading, math, science)

· None without principal input. 

Other 
9. Parent liaisons need to know the parent community and area.
10. Central office should be in touch with schools; be accountable.
11. Provide equitable principal salaries–some salaries are grandfathered for ten years or more because of school size. 
12. Solicit principal input on custodial and food service staffing and procedures.
13. First Class Breakfast. Staff is needed to facilitate the distribution of food. 

14. Change FMO culture to provide more services rather than managers and specialists. 
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Central Office:  Terry B. Grier, Chuck Morris, Michele Pola, Mark Smith 





Principals: Alvin V. Abraham, Felicia S. Adams, Mark T. Bedell, Daniel J. Breiman, Roger A. Bunnell, Elba D. Carrion, Jaime Castaneda, Diana Castillo, Joel D. Castro, Gabrielle J. Coleman, Robert Chavarria, Tiffany M. Chenier, Rhonda Cotton, Dan DeLeon, Freddy R. Delgado, Bente Gage, Sandy J. Gaw, Rever J. Givens, Cecilia A. Gonzales, Trista Harper, Peter Heinze, Kimberly A. Hobbs, Shirley M. Johnson, Anita Lundvall, Brian O. McDonald, Nicole Moore, Hanna Mose-Harvey, Ronald L. Mumphery, Matilda Orozco, Valerie J. Orum, Tim Salem, Alan Summers, Dave D. Wheat, Alisa C. Zapata
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